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WRITTEN QUESTION E-3493/01
by Pere Esteve (ELDR)
to the Commission

Subject: European Parliament resolution of 11 December 1990 on Catalan

In the European Parliament's resolution of 11 December 1990 on languages in the Community and the 
situation of Catalan (A3-0169/90)1 the Commission was asked to take action to achieve the following 
objectives:

1. the publication in Catalan of the Community's treaties and basic texts;
2. the use of Catalan for disseminating public information concerning the European institutions 
in all the media;
3. the inclusion of Catalan in the programmes set up by the Commission for learning European 
languages;
4. the use of Catalan by the Commission's offices in its written and oral dealings with the public 
in the autonomous communities in question.

Furthermore, it is mentioned in the resolution that, under the rules of procedure of the Court of 
Justice, Catalan may already be used at the Court by witnesses and experts if they are unable 
adequately to express themselves in one or the procedural languages of the court.

According to what Parliament's and the Commission's offices in Barcelona have to say regarding item 
4 above, Catalan is used as a matter of routine in everyday work, in communications and information 
aimed at the general public, in activities which they organise on their own initiative, etc.

However, only some of the literature and information published by the European Parliament at its 
Madrid office has been issued in Catalan. Parliament and the Commission have tried to ensure that 
more of their publications are brought out in Catalan, but this has been hindered by inadequate 
funding and the lack of clearer rules. Most promotional literature and information material has been, 
and continues to be, issued in Spanish. 

 What view does the Commission take regarding the achievement of the objectives laid down in the 
abovementioned European Parliament resolution? Is it intending to take any specific action in order to 
solve the problems concerning the inadequate funding and the lack of clearer rules on the use of 
Catalan within the EU institutions? Will the Commission say whether or not Catalan has been used at 
the Court of Justice?

1 OJ C 19, 28.1.1s991, p. 42.


